	Scoil Náisiúnta Chomáin Naofa

	Roundfort,

Hollymount,

Co. Mayo

F12 TX04
	[image: image1.jpg]W Chon,
o X

ROUNDFORT




	Lios na Maol,

Maolla

Co. Mhaigh Eo

	Tel: 094-9540177  Web: www.roundfortns.net
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Dear Parent / Guardian, Staff Member,

It gives me great pleasure to make contact with you as the new Principal of Scoil Chomáin Naofa. I will endeavour to always meet the needs of each child that enters into this school as well as the needs of all stakeholders in the school community. 

We find ourselves in unprecedented times and as we prepare for the return of our students certain measures must be taken. The wellbeing and the safety of the children will be of the utmost importance. 

The BOM and the School Leadership Team have been working to ensure a safe return to school for all pupils and staff next week. A lead worker representative (LWR) Alan Canny, and a deputy lead worker (DLWR) Marianne Forde, have been assigned by the school.

Scoil Chomáin Naofa appreciates your support as we try to safely reopen the school building. If at all possible we request you not to come onto the school grounds or into the school building without appointment. We appreciate that dropping off the Junior Infant pupils may require some leniency here so we will endeavour to meet the needs of these children whilst also maintaining safety measures to the highest standard possible. Working together we hope to be able to progress the reopening in as safe a manner as possible for all.

We would ask all parents to familiarise themselves with the following drop-off and collection routines for the safe delivery and collection of pupils from school.  Please be patient as we endeavour to embed these necessary precautionary and protective practices at the beginning of the school year.

 It is imperative that

· adults do not come within 2m of each other

· parents do not try to have meetings with members of staff in the playground at drop-off and collection times – meetings between parents and teachers can only take place by appointment.

· all parents adhere to the drop-off and collection plans as outlined below

Drop-off Plan
1st, 2nd, 3rd and 4th class children will enter the school yard through the large gates. Junior and senior infants as well as 5th and 6th class will enter the yard through the small gate. Classes will not line up in the yard as they did last year.

 All classes will have their own specific door to enter and leave the school.

Children should walk promptly to their own classroom.

Junior/Senior Infants: For the first junior infant children can be accompanied to the classroom door by one parent or guardian.

Infants will enter their classroom through the emergency door in their classroom. (It faces the playschool). At hometime (1:30) the class will be brought to the gate by their teacher to be collected. We would ask parents not to congregate at the gate and maintain social distancing at all times.  

1st & 2nd Class:  These classes will enter and leave the school through the main door.

3rd & 4th Class:  These classes will use the door to the hall and from the hall will walk to their classroom.

5th & 6th Class: Children from 5th & 6th will use the emergency door in their room to enter and leave the school . This door faces the pitch. 5th and 6th class children are asked to walk on the left hand side closest to the Playschool wall.
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School Opening Hours

The school day will begin as normal at 8:50.

Our teachers have kindly agreed to open the school and receive children from 8:30 onwards to aid parents under time constraints.

We would ask that no child enters the school grounds before 8:30.

Infants finish at 1:30 and the rest of the school at 2:30.

Uniforms
Track suits on Tuesdays and Thursdays. Regular uniform on the other days.

NPHET has not identified transmission through uniforms as a risk. Therefore it is up to parents to decide on how often they want to wash their child’s uniforms . 

Coats: Children will continue to hang coats inside the classroom. Coats hanging close to each other was not identified as a risk by NPHET

What should the children bring to school each day  
Their lunch box, plenty to drink, ONE pencil case with their own stationery and their own hand sanitizing gel. Please LABEL each item, make sure your child can identify their own belongings and please reinforce the no sharing message. Children should not bring toys, marbles or collector cards to school.

Children should leave their pencil cases in school.

Homework
For the first few weeks homework will be kept to a minimum. The Dept. of Education has emphasised our priorities returning to school as Literacy, Mathematics and Wellbeing .

Routines

Our initial focus will be on pupil well being and helping our pupils feel happy, safe and secure in school. Introducing the children to new hygiene and safety protocols will also be paramount.

Frequently asked questions

What are the new  practices the teacher will implement?

* Children will be required to sanitise and/or wash their hands multiple times a day and teachers will establish these protocols within their class. In addition we will have more cleaning daily especially in the toilets and frequently touched surfaces.

 * Windows and doors will be left open for ventilation so when the weather gets colder children will need extra layers.

*Children’s temperatures will be taken on arrival to the classroom.
* If a child goes home with any symptoms during the school day that classroom will be cleaned and disinfected before children re-enter it.

Will my child be sent home if they have a slight cold or cough? 

Yes, we will be following health advice and not allowing any child with any symptoms to stay in school. It is better not to send your child to school if they are in any way unwell or have any of these symptoms.

 ● High temperature

 ● Cough

● Shortness of breath or breathing difficulties

● Loss of smell, of taste or distortion of taste

 ● Aches and pains

● Sore throat

● Headache

● Runny or stuffy nose

If my child is sent home with symptoms how soon can they return to school?

 The health advice is your child should be symptom free for 48 hours prior to a return to school. The advice is also to contact your GP if your child has even mild symptoms . Parents will need to complete the return to school form before their child rejoins the class regardless of the length of absence. This form will be available on the school website or by request through email. If you are in any doubt about sending your child back to school please contact your doctor or HSE

What about siblings of a child who is ill? 

If any member of the household has covid - like symptoms all of your children should remain at home until cleared by a doctor or HSE.
A member of my household has been identified as a close contact of a person who has tested positive. Can my child go to school? Yes, The advice is only the close contact needs to isolate.

My child is at home with an upset tummy, do I need to let the school know that day? 

On the morning of absence you will receive a text from the school. It is essential for us to know the reason for the absence so please inform the school the reason why your child is absent.
What is the procedure if a child is unwell at school? 

You will be contacted to come and collect your child from the Hall door. Your child will be brought to the designated isolation area while they wait. We will give you a number to text when you arrive. Your child will be given a mask to wear and accompanied by a staff member at all times.

What happens if I cannot come to collect my child after receiving a call from the school?
You must nominate at least one emergency contact that is available to collect in your absence. This information should be shared with the school.
 If my child is required to stay home for a 14 day period will the school provide remote teaching? 

Yes, any child required to take a prolonged absence will continue using Google classroom.
 Thank you for taking the time to read through this document. If you have any further queries please do not hesitate to contact the school.

le meas,

Alan Canny   
                                         Marianne Forde                                       
                                                          (LWR) Príomhoide                                    (DWLR)

